
 

 

Annual Report 2021-2022  
 Governing Board 

Joliette Elementary School 
 
 
  I would like to thank all our members for their support and their work 
throughout the year, our parent members:  Andreina Balog,  Francis de 
Courcy, ,  Josiane Hebert-Desmarais,  Alexandra Gagnon,  & Vanessa 
Pietraroia.  Our teacher members include: Aurora D’Anna, Sophie 
Geoffroy, Tara Marlin, Margrete White, and; our Day-Care member: 
Genevieve Beaudry-Paquette and our support staff representative: 
Danny Jack. I would also like to thank our principal Dan Tremblay.  
 
  Joliette Elementary School is a public English school with 276 
students within the Sir Wilfrid Laurier School Board. Our governing 
board held its general assembly of parents on September 10, 2021 and 
has conducted 8 (one without quorum) monthly meetings over the 
course of the 2021-2022 school year.  
   
The governing board fulfilled its functions as prescribed in the Quebec 
Education Act. We voted to maintain our current Subject-Time 
Allocation for the 2022-2023 school year; We approved the school’s 
annual operating budget for the 2022-2023 school year which includes 
consumable, supervision and school activity fees.  Our school strives to 
maintain fees at the lowest level possible and to create reasonable 
supply lists which place the least financial burden on our community.  
 
  We have worked on the SWLSB Budget Building Process 
Consultation, Joliette Elementary Anti-Bullying, Anti-Violence Plan, 
Criteria for the Selection of Principal, and Deeds of Establishment, 
Sexuality Education Plan, Academic & Career Guidance Content Plan, 
as well as other consultations requested by the Sir Wilfrid Laurier 
School Board Council of Commissioners.      
 
  The governing board also approved the reception of $228,582.00 in 
MEES measure grants for a variety of student learning support and 
activities. In addition, our Governing Board approved our participation in 
the Breakfast Club of Canada that contributed over $65,000 in breakfast 
snacks for the 2021-2022 school year. 
 
Four portable classroom were installed at JES to alleviate crowding 
however, the consequence is the use of the school’s paved basketball 
court. This has left our already small yard even more cramped. A sub-
committee has been struck to explore options and give 
recommendations to the SWLSB Material Resources Dept. for 
improvement. In addition, a governing board sanctioned a fundraiser to 
provide funds for our future schoolyard improvement project. Our “Yard 
Fund” is currently $17,000.  Moving forward the sub-committee will 



 

 

formulate recommendations for improvement and a project proposal will 
be submitted to the MEES by the end of 2022. 
      
The Governing Board of Joliette Elementary wishes to thank teachers 
for providing an enriching school environment, extra-curricular activities 
and continuous support during the Covid 19 Pandemic. We would also 
like to thank our Breakfast Club volunteers for their full-year 
commitment to feeding our students.     
  
 
Respectfully yours, 
 
 
 
 
 
Sarah Fortin  
Chairperson – Joliette Elementary School Governing Board 
June 13, 2022 
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